Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: planning application
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I would like details of meeting dates, attendees, dates of site visits with a summary of their purpose and copies of contemporaneous notes, file notes and/or email exchanges specifically relating to site visits to discuss planning and building control matters for land adjacent to 30 Sunnycroft Road LE3 6FT. Planning Application 20230416-Land Adjacent to 30 Sunnycroft Road for the construction of a 4 bedroom house and garage.
Answer:
20230416- no site visit or other meetings held as this was a resubmission of application 20220919 and flooding was the only outstanding issue under consideration as amenity impacts considered as per applications 20220919 and 20212535. For these applications:

· 20220919- a site visit was made on 27th May 2023 by the case officer, but no notes were taken.  The attached email and attachment relate to this application.
Information in the email has been redacted as it is exempt from disclosure under FOIA Section 40(2) and Regulation 13 of the EIR -personal data.  

Personal data relating to third parties (i.e. a party other than the person requesting the information) is not for disclosure to the wider world, which is how any such disclosure must be viewed.

The Council judges that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified, legitimate and explicit purposes. 
· 20212535- a site visit was made on 21st December 2021 by the case officer, no notes were taken.

No other meeting records are held. The application for Building Regulation consent at this site is being overseen by an Approved Inspector (ToP Building Control Ltd - 01509 236272) not the City Council, so information in this respect is not held. This is therefore a refusal in accordance with Section 1(1) of the FOIA and Regulation 12(4)(a) of the EIR, no meeting records are held by the Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
